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29 March 2016

Dan Hawke
fyi-request-3685-1a67f013@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Dear Dan
I refer to the information request that you submitted to New Zealand Post Limited by email on 14 March 2016 with further questions on our response to your original request for information on Prezzy cards loads and expiry details under the Official Information Act (“OIA”):
You have asked us again to confirm how many Prezzy® cards were sold with less than 12 months remaining before the expiry of the card.  In your request you have advised that you are aware of cases where Prezzy® cards have been sold with significantly less than 12 months expiry. 

Our point of sale software developed and used for the sales process will not allow Prezzy® cards to be sold with less than 12 months to expiry. If an attempt is made to sell a card with less than 12 months to expiry in a New Zealand Post Limited shop or through a retail outlet authorised to sell Prezzy® cards using the ePay system an invalid transaction message is triggered and the card cannot be sold.  This was noted in our earlier response. As such, any Prezzy® cards sold through the New Zealand Post Limited shop network or through the ePay system cannot be sold with less than 12 months remaining until the expiry date.  

You have also requested confirmation of the following, to be provided as a percentage of the total number of Prezzy® cards in the 2015 calendar year.  

a. Those that had zero balance;
b. The average balance of those that had a positive balance; and
c. The average balance of those that were “never activated”.
You have clarified that in relation to (c), when you reference cards that were “never activated” you are referring to those Prezzy® cards that are sold at point of sale and loaded with funds but are expire without the purchaser spending any of the funds prior. 

As with our earlier response we consider that details relating to the proportion of Prezzy® cards that expired in 2015 with funds remaining on them in any of the scenarios outlined above to be commercially sensitive information. This is on the basis that if it were to be revealed to our competitors it could be commercially prejudicial. As such it is withheld under section 9(2)(i) of the OIA. 
General Comment
In each instance where information has been withheld we have considered that the grounds for withholding outweigh the public interest in disclosure. Please note you have the right, by way of complaint to the Ombudsman, to seek investigation and review of our decision to withhold information.  

Yours sincerely,

Suzanne de Vere
Product Manager Prepaid and Debit cards
Kiwibank Limited
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